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Notice of Serious Incident 

 

Date of Incident:8/21/2022  

Date Received by DCCECE: 8/22/2022 

 

Facility Name: Perimeter Behavioral of Forrest City 

Facility Number: 142 

Facility Type: Residential 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: Residents Name/DOB:  Date/Time of 
incident:8/21/2022 12:00pm Please give a description of the incident: Per staff report, The 
resident noticed the back door to 400-Hall was not closed all the way and exited the hall at 
12:00pm, staff  followed the resident immediately as he walked off the hall to 
the 400-hall courtyard. While in the courtyard the resident attempted to climb the fence 
between the gym and kitchen back door area to exit the courtyard but was unsuccessful. 
The resident then went over to fence by the maintenance storage and 400-hall to climb the 
fence and got onto the roof of the maintenace building. The resident remained in the staff?s 
line of sight while on the roof and staff were able to process with the youth to come off the 
roof. The resident did not have any injuries noted. Actions Taken: The fence between the 
maintenance storage building and 400-Hall will be removed on 8/23/2022. Resident has 
been placed on staff shadow precautions 

 

Interim Action Narrative: The fence between the maintenance storage building and 400 
Hall will be removed. 

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                                 Outcome:  

 

 



 
 

 

 

Licensing Narrative: On 8/25/2022, Licensing Specialist Rice viewed camera footage of 
incident 11:59 am to 12:07 pm for 8/21/2022. Staff was in ratio and resident was supervised 
the entire time. Staff was observed watching resident as he was walking down the hall. Once 
outside, staff was observed talking with the resident. and was able to get resident to comply 
by not climbing the fence. The resident appeared to want to cooperate with staff. When staff 
approached the resident is when he (resident) climbed another fenced area. The fenced area 
that resident climbed has been removed. The Director Quality and Risk Management was 
made aware of metal poking out from the air conditioner vent. Maintenance was made 
aware and agreed to have it repaired today, 8/25/2022.  




